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Facilities & Land Stewardship 
Assistant – Camp Friedenswald, 
Cassopolis, MI, is seeking a 
person with experience and 
skills in buildings and grounds 
maintenance and/or land 
stewardship. The ideal candidate 
will have experience in both 
areas, but staff are happy to work 
with a curious and eager learner. 
See full job description and apply 
online at friedenswald.org.

Tel Hai Camp and Retreat, 
Honey Brook, PA, is hiring a 
Food Service Director and a 
Book Keeper/Reservationist. Visit 
http://www.telhaicamp.org for 
more information.

Williamsburg Christian 
Retreat Center, Toano, VA, is 
hiring a Program Director and a 
Maintenance Director, visit 
www.wcrc.info/about/
employment for more 
information.  
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NATURAL LINKS
CAMP UPDATESCAMP UPDATES

Laurelville Retreat Center, Mount Pleasant, PA, www.laurelville.org
As the summer scramble slows, the Laurelville maintenance building begins. 
THANK YOU fellow MCA Camps for your support and prayers!

MCA GATHERINGSMCA GATHERINGS
SAVE THE DATE

for the 2023 Regional 
Gatherings

March 20-23, 2023

Eastern Regional 
at Camp Hebron, 

Halifax, PA

West/Midwest Regional 
at Pine Lake Fellowship Camp, 

Meridian, MS

TRANSITIONSTRANSITIONS
This fall, Camp Deerpark, 
Westbrookville, NY, welcomed 
four new staff to their team.  
Wendell and Carissa Baer moved 
to camp October 1.  Wendell 
is taking on the role of facilities 
director.  Amanda Dominguez and 
Alycia Brickman also joined the 
housekeeping team in September.  
The Camp Deerpark staff gathered 
for a group photo and to model the 
throwback camp gear.

Little Eden, Onekama, MI, is excited to welcome their 
new office manager, Michelle Foster. Michelle has worked in 
the non-profit sector for many years and has volunteered 
at Lake Michigan Camp and Retreat as well as Boy Scouts of 
America which gave her a love and enthusiasm for camps. 
Being able to serve others in a camp setting is a dream come 
true. She is excited to be able to join the Little Eden team.

Little Eden, Onekama, MI, www.littleeden.org
Summertime highlight:  The last evening of our high school camp was a night that we 
as directors and long-time counselors had never experienced before. During our 
worship time, the campers began forming small clusters and praying together. The 
clusters then all joined together as one praying and worshipping without the leading 
of counselors. One of our campers became overwhelmed facing the fact of leaving 
this safe group of peers as camp was ending the next day. As this camper began to 
grieve, the group encircled this person and proceeded to pray boldly over them. 
Truly a powerful and beautiful moment that will not only stay in the hearts of the 
campers, but the hearts of the counselors and directors too.

Laurelville, Mt. Pleasant, PA


